
NEOkla Region SCCA Minutes    October 8, 2019 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Betty 
Martin – Treasurer, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, and George Walker.  The 
minutes of the September meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved as 
presented. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: There were 43 entries for the September 29 
event.  The next event is on October 22, which will be the last event of this year.  
There is a possibility that the Club will be able to have events at Davis Field in 
Muskogee next year. 
 
Road Racing- Neil Cox: The division is close to a schedule for next year. 
 
Road Rally: Jason Baney announced the sad news that Garry Deaton, long time 
NEOkla Rallymaster, passed away last month.  Memories of Garry were shared 
by several members.   
 
Rally Cross: There will be an event at Bob Seelig’s property on November 10. 
 
New Business: 
 
Due to a scheduling conflict, the November Club meeting will be on the first 
Tuesday, November 5, at Burnco. 
 
The awards banquet will be on January 25 at Burnco. 
 
Betty Martin moved not to hold a regular Club meeting in January.  George 
Walker seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Neil Cox brought up the National Convention.  NEOkla needs to send a 
representative. 
 
Betty Martin 


